 A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 12th December 2013 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Kate Giles, Richard Greenford, Nick Henry, Tim King, and Martin Wise, also present District Councillor Ann Ducker and County Councillor Kevin Bulmer and Caroline Hadley parish clerk.
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Nick Elsome and Marjo McGee.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 14th November 2013 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising the post-Christmas working party would be on Monday 30th December at 10 am at the recreation ground. 
4. Parish Hall. More regular bookings are needed. The current fire alarm needs work to be carried out to enable it to meet regulations and be tested easily. The parish council agreed to pay for the work needed which was expected to cost £473  
5. Newsletter/Website. The deadline for the January issue was that night. The website had been updated.
6. Recreation Ground. There was no progress on the new fencing for Garton End play area.
7. District Councillors Report   Ann Ducker reported that she had spoken with the planning officer about the Oratory schools long term plans for development on the site. She would be away for the January meeting.
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmer’s reported that OCC were going to have to fill the budget gap with efficiency savings and were also reviewing a number of services it was not expected that this would have much impact on this area of the county.
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments.  
P13/S3535/FUL Copyhold Farm Lady Grove Goring Heath RG8 7RT

Change of use of one bay of an existing barn and workshop to a furniture workshop. Should be refused.
The enforcement officer had visited the land at Castrol and the goals had been removed to remedy the breach. The other two properties where there were concerns about agricultural land appearing to have been taken into domestic curtilage would be investigated. (Cherry Cottage and Bakers Shaw). The meeting asked for Stuart Cottage, Blackbirds Bottom to be looked at and also to enquire if the White Lion needed a change of use application. Residential units have been seen at Mount Pleasant Ann will look into this.
10. Finance.  The bank statement had not arrived but the clerk estimated that there was around £12,852 in the bank on 1 December. The following cheques were drawn and authorised

	30327
	HM revenue & customs
	£72.60

	30328
	Clerks Salary November
	£257.40

	30329
	Orchard Coombe grass
	£100.00

	
	
	£430.00



Section 137 Expenditure limit for 2014-2015 The Government has advised that the appropriate sum for the purpose of Section 137 (4) (a) 1972 Local Government Act in England for 2014-15 is £7.20. This is the amount that results from increasing the amount for 2013-14 which was £6.98 by the percentage increase in the retail index between September 2012 and September 2013 - 3.2% in accordance with Schedule 12B to the Act. 
The Budget & Precepts for 2014/15 would need to be agreed at the January meeting.
11. Neighbourhood Plan progress will be made over the winter.
12. Linking the Footpath to Goring. No progress yet, funding could be looked in to at Funding for paths – paths for communities. 
13. Crays Pond/ Tinepits. Martin had contacted Rod D’Ayala concerning the second survey for Crays Pond and he was happy to tailor the survey to the parish council’s budget and look into the water quality and an overview. More dredging may be needed on the White Lion side, Rod will advise. The swales have filled up and will need opening up. The level of the pond is very low this may be due to the lack of rain as other ponds are also low.  Martin will put a stake in. The Orchard Coombe residents had cleared the leaves around Tinepits pond 
14. Working Parties. The post -Christmas work party would carry on the work winching out the scrub at the side of the recreation ground

15. Correspondence   The hedge laying course had been cancelled. The Representative Group of Residents of Orchard Coombe had written to ask for a contribution of £100 for the cutting of the verges in Orchard Coombe. There would be a free community-led neighbourhood planning conference held on 25 January in Kidlington organised by ORCC
16. Any other business. Community Governance Review – Peter had requested that the hamlet of Nuney Green to be transferred to Goring Heath parish from Mapledurham parish and the properties in Potkiln Lane lying to the south of a point approximately 110 metres from the junction of Potkiln Lane and Long Toll to be transferred to Goring Heath parish from Woodcote parish.
17. Date of the next meeting 9 January  2014 at 8pm 
The meeting finished at 8.55pm
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